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and Associates found in soil test
pits. Mr. Martell said the soil was
not natural, but said it is not
“characterized as unique.” Mr.
Martell said he had no direct
information from Hartz Mountain
regarding if they were the owner
who would have added the non-
native soil to the property.

“We are confident that the site
can be developed ultimately as a
residential use with the DEP over-
sight,” Mr. Rhatican said later.

Mr. Aschenbach later said Hyatt
Hills placed two feet of soil over
the land there to contain the
contaminated soils.

The Hyatt Hills site is continu-
ously monitored with testing wells
given the original soil contains
methyl tertiary-butyl ether, a
volatile organic compound that
belongs to a category known as
oxygenates. Oxygenates are
added to fuel to increase its oxy-
gen content.

Mr. Aschenbach said he had a
concern that Hartz would inves-
tigate it later. “There is a deci-
sion here whether this should be
residential or commercial,” Mr.
Aschenbach said.

Mr. Martell also said the Rahway
Valley Sewerage Authority
(RVSA) had no concerns of the
added sewage intake that would
come should the commercial
property be developed as resi-
dential. Hartz Mountain is pro-
posing to create 905 apartments,
and two clubhouses with two
swimming pools.

RVSA stated in a letter to
Stonefield that its “conveyance
and treatment facilities have
adequate capacity and the Town-
ship of Cranford has adequate
flow rights. Please note however
that the Authority operates a
trunk sewer system only and is
not responsible for the collection
system within the member mu-
nicipality. Therefore, the Author-
ity is unable to provide verifica-
tion of the adequacy of the

township’s internal collection
system capacity and/or any in-
formation regarding the location
of existing facilities in the vicinity
of the site in question, or design,
connection, usage, or frontage
fees imposed by the township…”

Also, Mr. Martell performed
stormwater management calcu-
lations. The drainage plans con-
sist of two underground deten-
tion basins, expanding one
above-ground detention basin,
and creating one new above-
ground basin, he said. He said
the plan would have a slight posi-
tive impact to stormwater run-
off.

No negative impacts, in Mr.

family has done a lot for
Garwood,” said Councilwoman
Todisco as she presented Mayor
Lombardo with the gavel.

Ms. Todisco said whenever tu-
multuous situations occurred,
Mayor Lombardo “always brought
the situation right down with a
joke and a smile.”

“Such a big heart and generous
spirit,” said Councilwoman
Blumenstock to describe Mayor
Lombardo’s character and pres-
ence while leading.

Mayor Lombardo is “such a kind
person” who “always makes chal-
lenging times easier, so we could
get through them,” stated Coun-
cilman Lazarow.

Resident Bruce Paterson said
Mayor Lombardo always “kept
an even hand on things” during
his tenure as mayor.

Councilman Lazarow said he
wanted to thank Councilwoman
Cuccaro for all her service, re-
flecting “on the laughs” they had
while sitting next to each other
on the governing body for nu-

merous years.
Mr. Paterson stated that he

wanted to thank Ms. Cuccaro for
“keeping her promise of a zero-
tax-increase year.” Mr. Paterson
stated, “it’s hard for politicians to
deliver on what they promise.”
He said he wanted to acknowl-
edge Ms. Cuccaro’s vigor towards
conservative spending and pro-
tecting the taxpayer.

In other business, Borough En-
gineer Michael Disko reported
that the Hartman Park basket-
ball court restoration has been
completed. Mr. Disko said the
contractor has agreed to resur-
face areas on the court, which
displayed signs of water reten-
tion.

Councilwoman Todisco said the
South Avenue water main resto-
ration project is almost com-
pleted.

“Water mains on New Street
will not be replaced until early
2019 based on the water
company’s project completion
projection,” Ms. Todisco said.

Martell’s opinion, would occur to
the historic Sunny Acres district,
which is a neighborhood located
within about 1,600 feet, or the
Rahway River.

There was no cross-examina-
tion by the planning board’s en-
gineer.

The application is expected to
continue in 2019, when Keenan
Hughes, the applicant’s planner,
and the traffic engineer, Karl
Pehnke, would present further
testimony. Mr. Hughes was
present at the beginning of the
board meeting but the board said
it was not informed that he would
be present, so he was asked to
come back on another date.

tional meeting that will deal spe-
cifically with the 77-page report.

In other board business, the
board approved  to continue to
offer a fee-based full-day kinder-
garten program for the 2019-
2020 school year. The cost for
the 2019-2020 school year will
be at an annual tuition rate of
$7,200 per student, paid monthly
at $720 per month. Classes will
be held at Walnut Avenue School
and Bloomingdale Avenue
School.

The full-day kindergarten pro-
gram will have two classes, with
a minimum of 20 and a maxi-
mum of 21 students enrolled in
each class, determined by a lot-
tery system.

The board acknowledged and
expressed appreciation to board
member Daniel DeMarco, who,
on December 31, 2018, will have
successfully completed four years

of dedicated service on the
Cranford BOE.

The board offered thanks to Mr.
DeMarco for his vision and lead-
ership in helping to develop an
exemplary educational program
for the students of the Cranford
Public Schools and for countless
hours of preparation as a board
member, for his attendance at
and participation in numerous
board meetings, retreats and
seminars, his representation on
various committees, and his dedi-
cation and service to the stu-
dents and staff of the Cranford
school district.

New hires approved by the
board include Scott Steiner, a
chemistry teacher at CHS, and
Shannon Lorenzo, a Spanish-lan-
guage teacher at CHS.

 The board’s reorganization
meeting is scheduled for Mon-
day, January 7.
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GARWOOD — The Garwood
Knights of Columbus are con-
ducting a toy drive through the
month of December.

Donations of brand-new, un-
wrapped toys on behalf of the
St. Joseph Social Service Cen-
ter in Elizabeth can be dropped
off between 4 and 6 p.m. week-
days, or Sundays after 1 p.m.,
at the Knights’ Council Hall. The
hall is located at 37 South Av-
enue, Garwood. Parking is avail-
able behind the building off of
Willow Avenue (turn at Pet Sup-
plies Plus). Visitors are asked to
use the side-door entrance.

Monetary donations also are
welcome and can be made pay-
able to “The Garwood K of C Toy
Drive,” Attention: Keith
Gallagher.

The Knights request that do-
nations not include toys depict-
ing violence, guns, dolls exploit-
ing women, or old stuffed ani-
mals.

For more information, call the
Knights at (908) 789-9809 after
4 p.m. or Keith Gallagher at
(908) 789-0931.

Since 1983, the St. Joseph So-
cial Service Center has served
the materially poor and home-
less community of greater Eliza-
beth by providing basic human
needs such as food, clothing and
medications, as well as a wide
range of services and programs
to help individuals acquire the
material goods and social ser-
vices they need to live with in-
tegrity.

Additional information on the
St. Joseph Social Service Center
is available at Youtube “Home-
less in Elizabeth,” parts one and
two, or by visiting sjeliz.org.
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